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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 17th November 2016 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings.   

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee 
meeting are available at the Shire Administration Offices and 
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These  doc-
uments are available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing 
to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers.  If you would like to provide feedback on Shire 
related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration  offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 

For all methods, please include your name and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
Council approved a request from the organisers of 
the annual Daffodil Day fundraising event to waive 
hire fees for the use of the Tambellup Hall, and has 
agreed to amend Council’s policy to include the event 
in the list of community events for which facility hire 
fees are waived. 
Council considered a request from the Tambellup  
 Aboriginal Progress Association for the aboriginal flag 
to be flown at the Shire offices.  Council has  
determined to purchase additional flagpoles to be 
installed at the Broomehill and Tambellup  
administration offices, with the aboriginal flag to be 
flown during NAIDOC week each year, and the State 
flag at other times. 
Council is required to set its meeting dates for 2017.  
At the October meeting, Council determined that its 
Ordinary Meetings will be conducted in the  
Tambellup Council Chambers commencing at 4.00pm 
on the following dates during 2017: 

16 February  16 March  20 April 
18 May   15 June  20 July 
17 August  21 September  19 October 

 16 November  21 December 
Council received the annual Auditors Report for the 
2015-2016 financial year.  No matters of concern 
were noted by the auditors.  Council also adopted its 
Annual Report for 2015-2016.  Copies of the Annual 
Report are available for perusal at the administration 
offices and also on Council’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.a under ‘our Shire - Publications 
and Archives’. 
Council also determined that the annual Electors 
Meeting will be held on Thursday 8th December at 
7.00pm, in the Tambellup Council Chambers.  All 
members of the community are invited, and  
encouraged to attend. 
Council approved a request for a CBH sampling point 
to be established at Reserve 18335 Albany Highway 
Tunney for the 2016-2017 harvest period. 

WORKS 
Following notification of our successful application to 
the Stronger Communities Programme, work has 
been ongoing to design a suitable shade structure to 
be installed over the playground in Holland Park.  We 
are confident the design is nearly there, however the 
cost to construct the shelter has come in over budget 
and will require Councils consideration at the  
November meeting. 
We are looking forward to completing work to  
driveways and sealing on Taylor St now the wet 
weather has let up and things are starting to dry out.  
The change in weather has also allowed the  
gardeners to catch up mowing around the towns. 
The construction crew has been working gravel  
sheeting a section of Punchmirup North Rd.  During 
November, works will move to Nardlah Rd to  
complete sealing of a section, and then back to 
Punchmirup North rd. to complete the resheeting 
project. 
The maintenance graders have been working in the 
south west part of the Shire, with the following roads 
being graded:  Old Broomehill-Kojonup Rd, Flat Rock 
Rd, Punchmirup North Rd, Punchmirup South Rd, 
Nookanellup Rd, North Nookanellup Rd, Marshall Rd, 
Holly Siding Rd, Warrenup Rd, Simpson Rd, Wandoo 
Rd, Paul Valley Rd, Toolbrunup Rd, Nymbup Rd,  
Johnston Rd, Watergarrup Rd, Brown Rd, Peter Valley 
Rd, Binniup Rd, Kings Cross Road, Batchelor Rd,  
Bowman Rd, Hodgson Rd, Thorn Rd, Forward Rd. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.a
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TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE 
Following last month’s update, the erection of the frame for the new building during October has been swift and 
puts the size of the building into perspective.  The design of the building allows for many energy efficiency  
features to be incorporated, and takes full advantage of the northerly aspect.  By the time this edition of BT 
Times goes to print, the roof sheeting will have been installed, and also the block work for the terracing to the 
oval.  Work will continue on installation of interior wall framing during November, with the roof providing  
protection from the elements. 

From the oval.                                                                                  From the north east entry - change rooms on left 

From the tennis court/breezeway entrance   From the bowling green end of the building 

We should at this point acknowledge the support of our external funding partners who have made the delivery 
of this project possible: 

 Regional Development Australia 
 Department of Sport and Recreation 
 Great Southern Development Commission 
 Department for Regional Development (Royalties for Regions) 

 

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents of the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire are reminded that the PROHIBITED burning period commences 
on 1 NOVEMBER 2016 and continues through until 14 FEBRUARY 2017 inclusive.  The lighting of fires during this 
period is prohibited, however if residents need to do PROTECTIVE BURNING during the Prohibited Burning  
Period they must first obtain a permit from a Fire Control Officer and then observe all the conditions of the  
permit.  PROTECTIVE BURNING is to be carried out between the hours of 6.00pm and midnight on the same 
day. No Protective burning is to be carried out after December 20 2015.  Permits can be obtained from your  
Brigade Fire Control Officer, or the Community Emergency Services Manager (CESM), Cindy Pearce. 
 

All residents should assess the fuel loads on their property, and take steps to reduce this risk well before  
summer.  Although spraying and slashing of tall grass is an effective treatment for reducing fire risk, if it is done 
too late in the season the dried grass still presents as a hazard.  For more information or advice on hazard  
reduction please contact CESM Cindy Pearce on 0417 071567. 
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Tambellup Lions Club presents the 

2016  
Tambellup  

Seniors  
Christmas 

Lunch 

Wednesday November 30th  
from 11am onwards 

At the Tambellup Bowling Club 
 

Please RSVP by November 23rd 

Names can be placed at the RSVP Book at the 
Deli or Post Office 

 

Any donations for this event will be gladly  

received.   

Please contact Denis Riley on 98251606 or AB 

Secretary Tambellup Lions on 98253046 

 

100 TIELINE ROAD BROOMEHILL 
(OPPOSITE THE GOLF COURSE) 

 

ASSORTMENT OF HOUSEHOLD GOODS & 
SHED “STUFF” 

 

SATURDAY 19
TH

 OF NOVEMBER 
8.00AM – 4.00PM 

 

ALL WELCOME 

 

BROOMEHILL GOLF CLUB AGM 
Tuesday the 8th of November  

7-30 pm.  

Broomehill Sports Complex  

We would like as many members to come along 

and have their say. 

 It is the time for election of office bearers and at 

the moment all positions are vacant. 

So if anyone is interested in a rewarding  challenge 

then please put forward your nomination 

to Simon Hanna – 0437178801 or Andrew Woithe 

– 0428241232 by Tuesday the 1st of November. 

HARVEST BANS 
With harvest and the fire season upon us, all residents are reminded Council has a number of ways in which it 
communicates information relating to harvest and vehicle movement bans: 

 SMS to your mobile phone:  Is your mobile number registered with the Shire to receive this  
 information?  If not, or you need to update your information please contact Kim at the Shire on 9825 

3555.  (On a similar note - if you no longer wish to receive these notifications please contact Kim and 
your number will be removed from the list.)  Please be aware there are a number of mobile            
reception black spots in the Shire and this may result in delivery of messages being delayed.  Do not 
rely on SMS as your only source of information. 

 Radio broadcasts:  Every effort is made to ensure details of harvest and vehicle movement bans are 
provided to RadioWest and ABC radio for broadcast, however the timing of bans being implemented 
often means cut off times for broadcast can be missed.  ABC radio (as the emergency broadcaster) has 
advised the following designated times for announcement of bans:   

 Weekdays - 10.05am, 12.35pm and 2.05pm 
 Weekends - 12.35pm, 2.05pm. 
 Harvest Ban Hotline:  Phone 98251042 for updated information relating to the status of a harvest and 

vehicle movement ban. This is the most reliable source of information from the Shire. 
And finally, the onus is on you as an individual to keep an eye on the weather conditions if you are harvesting or 
using other machinery or tools in the paddock.  Step out of the header at regular intervals, monitor weather 
forecasts, talk to your neighbours, contact your brigade Fire Control Officer if you are concerned.  Let’s be safe 
this harvest! 

AROUND 

THE  

TOWNS 

1 Nov  Melbourne Cup 

5 Nov  Boddington Rodeo 

11/12/13 Nov Bridgetown Blues 
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Broomehill Country Women’s  
Association of W.A. 

The next meeting will be held on  
Thursday November 17 at 10am in the  

Museum office. Everyone is welcome to 
join our little gathering. Please bring along 

a toy from your childhood.  
Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or 

Margaret 98214861. 
 

 Broomehill Historical Society 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 

November 17 at 9am in the Museum  
office. Community members are most  

welcome to come and join us help  
preserve our history. Membership fees are 

adults $5.00 each and children under 18 
years of age are free.  

 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

13th November—9.30am 
27th November—9.30am 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
Wednesday 9 November 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
19 November 2016,  

Tambellup Business Centre 
9am—late afternoon 

BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 
Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

       Need HAY Carted 

Call ROB on 0417 927 481  

 

Fish and Chips 

Tambellup  

Bowling Club 
 

Friday 18 November 
 

From 6pm 

 

Expressions of Interest - Grain Carting        

(48t Payload) 

Looking for a local farmer who requires 25-100t 

of grain carted per day. This will tie in with our 

own local farming operation over harvest.  

Competitive Rates offered. Please call   

Buddy 0427241312 if interested. 
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BUSINESS FOR SALE 

SCHOOL BUS RUN 

MULESING 

FERTILISER SPREADING 

GRAIN CARTING 

ENQUIRIES RING KEVIN  

0427 961 810 

Free Showerhead Swap,  
now available for residents of Broomehill-Tambellup 

 

By switching to water efficient showerheads, households can save up to 

20,000 litres of water each year. You can swap up to two of your old      
showerheads for new water efficient models absolutely free.  

 

Terms and conditions apply. Head to the Water Corporation’s website for 

more information www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/water-saving-

programs/regional-water-saving-programs  
 

Drop into either the Broomehill or Tambellup Shire office to swap your    

showerheads over. 

 

 

New Emergency WA Website 
The Department of Emergency Services is leading the 

development and implementation of a whole in  

government messaging system that produces and  

disseminates emergency public information to the 

community and media. 

The messaging system will provide a new website to 

you the public to make it easier for you to access 

emergency information and warnings. The new  

website is called “Emergency WA” and will be  

available at www.emergencywa.gov.au . This will  

replace the current DFES Alerts and Warnings  

webpage  

http://www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/water-saving-programs/regional-water-saving-programs
http://www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/water-saving-programs/regional-water-saving-programs
http://www.emergency.wa.gov.au
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Well done Broomehill  

Netball Team 
The Broomehill Netball Team had 

a wonderful 2016. They won the 
2016 Katanning Netball  

Association division 3 grand final 
with an amazing fight to the end 

wining 34-26 over Katanning 

team Fury. Congratulations to 
Jenna Green who won best and 
fairest for the game , Bec Leyte 

and Jenna Green won  
Katanning Netball Assoc best and 

fairest for the season.  

 

Cindy Paganoni won best and fairest for the 2016 Broomehill Netball Team.  

A huge thank you to all the family and friends who have supported us  
throughout the season also to the Broomehill complex from letting us train we have 

thoroughly enjoyed the socialising as well.  
We are very proud of all the girls involved in the 2016 let’s have a great 2017   

If you are interested in playing netball in 2017 and are in Broomehill or  

Tambellup we will be taking expressions of interest and will need to now so please 
contact Lisa Thompson 0417 184 185.  

Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

Road Maintenance Grading Map 
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BROOMEHILL  

JUNIOR CRICKET  

 
Have A Go Cricket  

PP – Yr 3 $15  
 

Under 13's Junior Cricket  

Yr 3 -7 $35 
 

All new players welcome 
 

First training and registration  

Thursday 20 October  

(Week 2, Term 4) 

Broomehill Recreation Complex at 4pm 
 

Contact Craig Bignell 0408 341 253 

bignell@westnet.com.au 

Junior Tennis  
Coaching 

 
Due to the rebuild at Tambellup Sports Pavilion, 

this summer junior tennis coaching will be held 

at the Broomehill Recreation Complex in two 

six week blocks in Term 4, 2016 and Term 1, 

2017. 

The cost and starting date are still to be  

confirmed, but coaching is expected to  

commence early in Term 4 on Saturday  

afternoons. 

 Any juniors in Years 1 to 6 are welcome. Please 

register your child’s interest before 10th  

October to Sara (0429 341 253 or 

craig.sara@westnet.com.au). 

Broomehill Golf Club 
 

On Sunday the 23
rd

 of October, 2016, eight 
members of the Broomehill  Golf  Club  

travelled to Katanning Country Club and 
played in the final round of the Pennants Golf. 

 

Broomehill played Katanning 1 and ended up 
winning three games, squaring two  

and loosing three, but at the end of the day 
came out victorious over the other three 

teams with 16 games. 
 

Other teams being – Woodanilling with 7 
games,  Katanning 1 with 12 games 

and  Katanning 2 with 11 games. 
 

Many thanks to Captain, Simon Hanna, who 
organised the team each time and well done 

to the eight Broomehill players – Simon  
Hanna, Andrew Woithe, Phillip Russell, 

Charles Russell,Brad Rundle, Kevin  
Winspear, Andrew Gibbons  and Dave  

Mathwin . 
 

Looking forward to seeing you all on  
Tuesday the 8

th
 of November, 2016 , at 7-30 

pm for the AGM 

Dear Great Southern Farmer 
 
Please have you your say in the survey on food  
production in the Great Southern and have a chance 
to WIN one of two prizes with a total value of 
$1500. 
 
To assist in the development of the food production 
economy we need to find out how best to help  
businesses grow and how to attract investment to the 
region. To facilitate this, local, state and federal  
governments are investing in the Food Mapping  
Project to survey primary production and food  
businesses of the region. 
 

Use the following link to complete the survey 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NKFZN67 
 
For further information use the link https://
www.agric.wa.gov.au/specialisedfoodcentre 
Or contact: 
 
Andrew Bathgate 
 
Mobile: 0400 984 118 
Email:   research@rdagreatsouthern.com.au 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NKFZN67
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/specialisedfoodcentre
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/specialisedfoodcentre
mailto:research@rdagreatsouthern.com.au
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  DID  YOU  KNOW . . . 
                          I hear and I forget.  

                           I see and I remember.                 

                           I do and I understand.                 Confucius  
 

     Want to keep your little one occupied? 

 

      Put together a box of clothes suitable for dressing up. 

                           shirts                           skirts                           dresses 

                           jackets                          pants                           scarves 

         Don’t forget the accessories- 

                           hats                           shoes                           bags 

                           Jewellery                 and if you game—make up 

           Don’t forget a mirror (full length is best) 

 

     Your little ones will have a fantastic time dressing up.  

     Watch carefully and you will probably see them acting out you!   

     Even more fun can be had if you join in the play. 

     Pretend to go shopping, to the movies or to a party! 

Would you like to advertise,  

promote or include  

something in the BT Times? 
 

Just send the info in via: 

E—news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

F– 08 9825 1152 

Post—46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup WA 6320 

Or drop it in to either the Tambellup or Broomehill Shire 

Office. 
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NOvember is national Asbestos Awareness Month. In the lead-up to Asbestos Awareness Day (Friday 23 NOvember) all 
Australians especially homeowners, renovators, tradies and handymen need to ‘Get to kNOw Asbestos this NOvember’ by 
visiting asbestosawareness.com.au to learn how to protect themselves and families from exposure to dangerous asbestos 
fibres. 
Asbestos Awareness Month aims to educate as many Australian’s as possible about the dangers of asbestos and how best 
to manage it because Australia has one of the highest rates of asbestos related diseases in the world. 
 
With asbestos-related diseases continuing to increase among Australians as a direct result of exposure to asbestos 
fibres during home renovations and maintenance, the importance of raising awareness about the dangers of asbestos and 
how best to manage it in and around homes and on properties, cannot be overstated! 
 

Do you know where asbestos might be found in your home? 

1 Do you kNOw that if your home was built or renovated before 1987 there is a high likelihood that it WILL contain  
asbestos products in one form or another? 

2 Do you kNOw that even if your home is constructed of BRICK that it might contain asbestos? 
3 Do you kNOw WHERE you might find asbestos products in your home? 
4 Do you kNOw that asbestos was used in the manufacture of MANY building and home decorator products including 

carpet underlay and wall and floor tiles? 
5 Do you kNOw that asbestos might be found in and around ONE IN THREE Australian homes? 
6 Do you kNOw that if you disturb products containing asbestos you RISK INHALING asbestos fibres? 
7 Do you kNOw the diseases that asbestos fibres can cause, and that they CAN BE FATAL? 
8 Do you kNOw how to IDENTIFY asbestos products?  
9 Do you kNOw the PRECAUTIONS you need to take when working with asbestos? 
10 Do you kNOw how to DISPOSE of asbestos safely and legally? 
 

If you said NO to ANY of the above you are not alone! Most Australians don’t realise where asbestos might be found in 
their homes and the risks they take when disturbing it during renovations or maintenance. 
Many wrongly believe ONLY fibro homes contain asbestos. Asbestos products can most likely be found in ANY Australian 
home built or renovated before 1987 even brick, weatherboard, fibro and clad homes. 
Asbestos can be found under floor coverings such as carpets, linoleum and vinyl tiles, behind wall and floor tiles, in cement 
floors, internal and external walls, ceilings and ceiling space (insulation), eaves, garages, around hot water pipes, fences,  
extensions to homes, outdoor toilets, dog kennels and backyard sheds…it could be anywhere! 
It’s vital Australians take the warnings seriously, stop playing ‘renovation roulette’, protect themselves from asbestos fibre 
exposure and before renovating, visit www.asbestosawareness.com.au to Get to kNOw where asbestos might be found in and 
around homes and properties, the dangers of disturbing it and how best to manage it. 
Australians can host a ‘Blue Lamington Drive’ during NOvember to raise asbestos awareness and help raise vital funds for 
asbestos diseases research and support by visiting www.bluelamington.com.   

ILLEGAL DUMPING OF WASTE 
 

Council recently received a report from a concerned resident about illegal waste dumped in the Ngopitchup 

Reserve on Warrenup Road. The material was investigated as it was considered likely to contain asbestos, and 

after an investigation this was proven to be the case. 

 

The material poses no immediate threat if not handled, and will soon be cleaned up. Unfortunately, in this  

instance, all ratepayers will have to foot the bill, as a culprit 

has not been identified. 

 

Penalties apply for illegal dumping of any material, and anybody 

caught will be prosecuted to the full extent of the law. 

 

Anybody with any information should contact the Shire of 

Broomehill-Tambellup. Asbestos cannot be disposed of at the 

Broomehill or Tambellup land fill sites, however, both the  

Katanning and Kojonup sites accept appropriately treated  

asbestos waste. 

http://www.asbestosawareness.com.au
http://www.bluelamington.com
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MISCELLANOUS –  
Ringgrip personal desk fan, 15cm, white, 2 speed control, $10.00. 
Pants hanger with 5 hangers on 1 bar, stainless steel. .50c. 
Street Scene duffle bag, draw string top, $3.00. 
Baby bassinette, plastic wicker, with handles, fawn, $15.00. 
MEN’S –  
*New* King Gee shorts, green, 5 pockets, size 92cm, $1.00. 
YIY board shorts, navy, 6 pockets, size large, .50c. 
Hang Ten board shorts, black with gold symbols on legs, size 

87cm, .50c.  
LADIES –  
Co-Operative dress, sleeveless, black with coloured cubes, button 

through with collar, size medium, $1.00. 
D.I.O. made in Australia, 2 piece skirt and blouse, short sleeve, 

blue with yellow flowers, size 10, $2.00. 

West surf shorts, black with silver West print on leg, pink pocket 

on back, size medium, $1.00. 
Quick Silver t-shirt, sleeveless, red with grey trim, Quick Silver 

printed on front, size small, .50c. 
CHILDREN’S –  
Fox board shorts, 1 pocket on leg, white/black/red, size extra large, 

.50c. 
Wave Zone board shorts, blue with pink trims, pink and white 

flowers, size 8, $1.00. 
Broomehill Primary School hats, various sizes, .50c - $1.00. 
Sneakers, velcro straps, blue and yellow, size 8, $1.00.   
Cars 95 ugg boots, blue with red stitching, Cars 95 printed on 

sides, size 8, $1.00. 
Available at the Petticoat Lane Op-Shop or phone Carole 

0488944416 

BROOMEHILL PETTICOAT LANE OP SHOP FOR SALE  
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Mossy Coaching Clinic at Cranbrook 
 

Cranbrook Motocross are excited to hold a Mossy weekend coaching clinic on 

12/13th November for all ages to capitalise on Mossys skills to assist in designing a new  

motocross track at the regional motorcycling facility at Sukey Hill Cranbrook. 

 
Gregory Moss, based in Nerriga NSW, is the head coach and founder of the Moss  
Institute developing a proven coaching technique after almost 40 years in the sport and 

over 20 years of coaching experience. Accredited by the Australian Institute of Sport 

as a Level 2 Master Coach, Greg has an eye for up and coming Australian talent,  

developing many of our national and international professionals. With a unique talent in analysing riding techniques and communicating 

with riders, Greg has what it takes from both a basic and world-class perspective. 

 
Cranbrook Motocross is in the process of relocating from Rockwell Flats to the regional motorcycling facility at Sukey Hill, ready for the 

2017 season commencing in April. With the exceptionally wet year it is a timely move and hopefully the club can put wet Club Runs  

behind them!  

 
The club has been very fortunate in establishing a good relationship with the Shire of Cranbrook, whose Councillors can see the long 

term benefit this sport can offer the community of Cranbrook. They have partnered with Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club to  

develop a Great Southern regional motorcycling facility which will include motocross, enduro and trials tracks, with the home club being 

Cranbrook motocross. Their support has been appreciated offering assistance with the Feasibility Study prepared by Steve Pretzel and 

the Flora Study prepared by Wendy Bradshaw.  

 
It is planned that Gregs experience will create a Australian National standard motocross track from the blank canvas at Sukey Hill,  

capitalising on the natural terrain. 

 

Check out www.cranbrookmx.com or 0447194259 for Mossy Coaching Clinic for all ages at Rockwell Flats Track Cranbrook. Weekend 

12/13 November, Limited places $250 per rider includes lunch and refreshments. Accommodation: Cranbrook Caravan Park 0429 942 

825  

http://www.cranbrookmx.com
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The Department of Agriculture and Food reminds landholders and stakeholders to prepare or predicted locust  
activity during spring 2016 in parts of the eastern Wheatbelt and southern agricultural region. 
 People who observed locust activity on their properties in autumn should be particularly vigilant as it is likely egg beds were 
laid.  
 Protracted cold conditions have delayed locust hatchings, but locust activity is expected to increase during spring as the 
weather conditions warm. 
 Significant spring locust activity is expected in parts of the eastern Wheatbelt and southern agricultural region, which may re-
sult in locust bands and loose swarms. Variable hatchings are also likely to occur in other parts of the southern agricultural 
region and Wheatbelt. 
 Egg beds in Merredin are showing strong hatchings. A map of spring hatchings recorded to date is available online. 
 DAFWA will begin third instar (locust stage about three weeks after hatching) surveys in the eastern Wheatbelt region next 
week and will continue to provide regular updates as the season progresses. 
 Landholders are reminded to inspect their properties for locust activity and start preparing for control if necessary to protect 
their assets, including crops and pastures. 
 DAFWA encourages you to distribute this correspondence to your relevant contacts. 
 If you have received this communication indirectly and wish to receive future updates directly from DAFWA please email us. 
  

Australian plague locust alert – 2016 spring update 2 

Australian Plague Locust - 2016 Assistance Scheme 

The Australian Plague Locust (APL) 2016 Assistance Scheme is now available to support landholders to control populations of 
locusts and protect their assets. 
The Scheme is available to landholders and Local Government Authorities that manage land within nine shires identified as 
having an increased risk of APL activity in spring/summer 2016.  
A State Government contribution of $5 per hectare is open to landholders seeking to control locusts in pasture, crop, fallow, 
greenbelts or where locusts are on public amenities, such as ovals, through spraying with a suitable insecticide, within  Ra-
vensthorpe, Jerramungup, Gnowangerup, Lake Grace, Kulin, Yilgarn, Westonia, Mukinbudin and Nungarin shires 
In order to access the Assistance Scheme, landholders will be required to provide the following documentation to demonstrate 
financial accountability in making a claim: 
-     A map identifying the number of hectares and area treated,  
-     A tax invoice or statement proving the purchase of insecticide and/or a tax invoice or statement proving that a contractor 
has been engaged, and 
-     Track logs of the area treated to confirm application. 
Any application for $10,000 (2,000ha) or more will require verification by the Department. Photographs or videos may also be 
uploaded as further evidence of application. The department will also undertake a level of accountability compliance  
inspection. 
Variable hatchings are also likely to occur in other parts of the southern agriculture region and wheatbelt. The scheme may be 
extended to additional shires if department survey teams identify other areas experiencing a high level of activity.  
The scheme will be available for control activities up to 31 Dec 2016 and applications can be made up to 31 Jan 2017 via the 
department. 
Further information on the scheme, including the guidelines and application details, are available from the  
department website www.agric.wa.gov.au/locusts or by contacting freecall 1800 198 231.  

More information 

Landholders are encouraged to use the department’s free PestFax Reporter app to report locust activity in spring to assist with 
mapping locust movements or the department’s Pest and Disease Information Service (PaDIS) on 1800 084 881.  
Further information on identification, monitoring and control for locusts is available from the department website 
agric.wa.gov.au/locusts or call PaDIS  

AUTUMN SURVEY HIGH DENSITY 

 

AUTUMN SURVEY LOW DENSITY 

 

https://www.arcgis.com/home/webmap/viewer.html?webmap=373d6da3261c403cad641ec68ec775a2&extent=111.127,-35.683,126.8485,-27.1558
mailto:LCC-MediaLiaison2@agric.wa.gov.au
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/locusts
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/diseases/pestfax-reporter
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/invasive-species/biosecurity-alert-australian-plague-locust?page=0%2C1
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 The Inquirer and Commercial News Wed 14 Jan 1885 

Brought in off my run and now in my yard, one light bay GELDING, two 

white hind feet, and also near foreleg, about 13 hands high, between four 

and five years old, a slit in off right ear, no other brand or mark visible, 

supposed to be the progeny of one of my own mares. Any person showing a 

better claim can have it by paying all expenses. 

JOHN J GARRITY 

Green Hill  Eticup Dec 27 1884 

 

 The West Australian Saturday 9 May 1885 

ETICUP 

FROM A CORRESPNDANT 

On Thursday last, 23rd April, a Cricket Match was played here between a 

local eleven and eleven from Kojonup, in aid of the Church and School that 

is in course of erection at present, which I must say is progressing fa-

vourably. The Kojonup men having arrived, a start was made at 10 am. The 

Kojonup  

captain, having won the toss, elected to send the local men first to the 

wickets. The two first men made a very poor stand but after a while 

matters changed and when the last wicket fell the score stood at 102. 

Messers  L Van Zuilecom, J Holland, H S Ranford and F Van Zuilecom 

were the chief  

scorers with 9, 44, 17, 10 respectively. J Holland played a splendid innings 

for 44 not out. 

The Kojonup eleven now taking the willows, a very fair start was made and 

after one wicket had fallen luncheon was partaken of, which was provided 

by the ladies of Eticup who deserve the greatest thanks for the manner 

in which it was got up. The not out men resumed their places again at the 

wickets and after some smart fielding and bowling on the part of our men 

they were all out for 58. Messers R Krakouer and G Norrish were the only 

men who made a stand at all with 11 and 9 to their credit. 

Our men in their second attempt were not so fortunate as in their former 

innings though they managed to put together 74; of this number J I 

Penny and H S Ranford contributed 25 and 16. The Kojonup side having 

now 118 to beat, matters looked rather backward for them and after a 

worse stand than their first innings their last wicket fell for 54, thus 

leaving the usually beaten men victrious for once with 64 runs to spare. 

Messers Thos. Norrish and T Chipper gave great satisfaction as umpires. 

After a very pleasant day’s sport the visitors assembled at Fairfield (Mr 

L Van Zuilecom’s) where an entertainment was given. With what was taken 

out on the ground and at the door the proceeds amounted to £7. I believe 

Mr E Treasure has also promised £5 towards the School building while 

others have promised smaller sums. The entertainment commenced about 

9pm.  

 

 The West Australian Tuesday 23 June 1885 

ETICUP NOTES 

Since our entertainment of April last there has been very little to  

mention, as everyone is busy with ploughing and sowing which is in full 

swing. Judging by the number of ploughs at work there is every likelihood 

of a large area being under cultivation this season. The weather is not 

what could be desired for ploughing and sowing. The late heavy rains have 

made the ground quite boggy which it had not been for some years  

previously, and the farmers were beginning to get down hearted at the 

prospect of getting no crops in, but the last few days fine weather has 

gladdened them again. The last three mornings we have had white frosts 

doing a good deal of damage to the grass and young crops. On Wednesday 

the 20th last month about midday a terrific hurricane passed over here, 

uprooting large trees and stripping others of all their branches; it also 

gave some of the buildings a rare shaking which rather frightened the 

inmates. Their fears, however, were soon calmed down as it did not last 

more than a quarter of an hour. 

Since writing last Mr H S Ranford and his party have left for the  

Williams River after a stay here of about five months, during which time 

he had been very busy laying out freehold property and marking roads 

etc. 

When all the blocks are fenced in, and the roads fenced off, we shall 

have quite a little village. I believe that one young man has just completed 

three miles and I hope to see many more start fencing before this winter 

is over. It is a great pity that a town site was not laid out here as allot-

ments would bring a good price here now. 

The school that I mentioned in my last is at a stand-still at present for  

 

Broomehill Historical Notes 
the want of more bricks. I have heard that it is to be  

increased to twenty feet in height instead of eleven as proposed in the 

first place. I should fancy that if they wished to increase the height they 

ought to have thought of it before and not now when the winter has set in 

and everyone is busy with their ploughing and lambing. When it is done the 

ground will be too boggy to cart. In fact it is almost too boggy at present. 

We have had a visit from Mr Horace E Warburton, here lately. He is 

forming a company to proceed to the Ashburton River with stock, which is 

to be called the Ashburton Pastoral Company, Limited. It is the intention 

of the promoter to travel overland to his destination with the stock which 

will consist of about 3,500 sheep besides horses etc. The shares are 

£100 per share and I believe that about £1,000 worth in stock, will be 

sent from this little place. I wish the promoter and shareholders every 

success in their new enterprise. 

We expect to have the railway surveyors here shortly as I hear they are 

camped about 22 miles from here which will make the place lively again 

for a while though their stay here will not be long I expect as the country 

is pretty level for them. 

Lambing has started and is progressing favourably so far and there is 

every prospect of a good percentage this season. 

June 4th 1885 
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Broomehill and Holland Track 
Souvenirs For Sale  

 

 Holland Track mug $5.00;  
 Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00;  

 Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to  
Coolgardie, includes detailed trip notes & 5 

different routes $15.00; 
 Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to 

Perth,  
includes 6 postcards $10.00;    

 Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 
1994 book, includes class photographs through 

the years $7.00;  
 Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 

1979 book $2.50; 
 USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical 

Society, Early Memories, 1979; Broomehill  
Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994; Broomehill 
and the Great Southern Railway brochure; Holland 

Track, Broome Hill to Bayley’s Rush brochure;        
includes photos and information about Broomehill. 

 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to Ernest 98241378 or 
Carole 0488944416 or  email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

Broomehill Imperial Hotel 

***New RESTAURANT*** 

Open—Sunday to 

Wednesday Nights 

Set Menu $40 per head 

Kids Meals also available 

Bookings Essential—9824 1222 

Bar Open from 12pm 7 days 

Kitchen Open 12—2 and 6—8 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Thirsty Thursdays 

Family Night Fridays 

Jag the Joker from 6-8.30, Kitchen open 

6-8, Schnity Night $18, Kids movie 7pm 

Pizza Night Saturdays 

 

 

We need your help and support! 

Tambellup Primary School is undertaking the “Positive Behaviour Support’  

process. In order for this to be successful we need the support of Parents, 

Caregivers and the wider community and we need to work together to make a 

difference! 

 We would like you to let us know the three positive behaviours or    

attitudes you think are important for everyone to display. 

Thank you, 

Sue Sheridan, Team Leader 

“It takes a village to raise a child!”        African proverb 

 

___________________________________________________________________ 

Please complete and return to the school as soon as possible. 
 

 The behaviours or attitudes that I believe everyone should demonstrate are: 

 

1. _____________________________________________ 

 

2. _____________________________________________ 

 

3. _____________________________________________ 

 

Phone: 98 251144  Fax:    98 251180 Email: Sue.Sheridan@education.wa.edu.au  

mailto:Sue.Sheridan@education.wa.edu.au
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We are all looking for better health and with this  nutritional based 

company you can achieve anything.   
Feel your best, look your best, be your best and have the vitality to 

enjoy life. 
For more information, please contact 

Sheree Beaton 

Phone: 0403 261 531 or  email skbeaton2@gmail.com 

www.shereebeaton.myzija.com 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
 42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm & 4th Saturday 10am—12  
 

Clothing and shoes priced .20 to $1.00.  

Bargain boxes of last year’s clothes, kitchen ware, 

toys & much more – 20 cents each. 4.5kg bag of large 

or small cut rags $5.00, great for the workshop, garage and 

household use.  
 

Come in and pick up a pot plant to spruce up your garden for 

spring.    
Watch for our ‘Op-Shop open’ signs as you drive through  

Broomehill. After hours inquiries contact Carole 

0488944416.  

Jo Hull 

Massage Therapist 

Phone / Text 

0427 871 316 
 

Facebook: 

Satori Masssage Therapy 

Service 

Clinic Appointments: 

Fridays 9am—6pm 

Sundays & Evenings on request 

Tambellup Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road, Tambellup 

*Mobile Service Options Available* 

 

Whole Body Massage 

Head, Neck & Shoulder Massage 

Head, Neck and Back Massage 

Deep Tissue Massage 

 

Seniors Discount-Group Bookings- 

Pamper Packages-Gift Certificates 

 

Book a relaxing, stress-relieving massage 

now! You deserve it!!! 

 

M&K HOBBS 
EARTHMOVING 

 
For all your grading requirements including: 

Contours, Roaded Catchments, Driveways, Firebreaks, 
Roadworks and General Grading 

Contact 

Murray Hobbs 

0427 916 466 

mkhobbs1@hotmail.com 

 

Broomehill Post Office 
Post Office Hours 

8:30 am - 12:30 pm - 1:30pm - 5:00pm 

Monday to Friday 
 

Now providing  
Banking to all Major Banks 

Westpac, ANZ, NAB, Commonwealth 

Banks and more 

Bill payment service 

Passport & ID Photo's 

Stationary 

LPG 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 

 

EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 
Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one pass - 

Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed - Road Construction -  On Farm Work - Bulk  

Haulage 
 

 

 
 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 
 

raw manure 

 

 

$4.50
/bag 

 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

  

 

 TAMBELLUP POST CAFÉ 

Open for Coffee and Cakes Daily  

9am—5pm 

 

Lunch Menu served Wednesday &  

Thursday  
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 
Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 

Steve Squire 0477 957 177 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon 7 Days 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 
DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

OPEN 

TUESDAY & 

THURSDAY 

9am—3pm 

Closed January 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 
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1337 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
9+ yrs for 

 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 

Skid Steers (Bobcats), Trucks & Grader 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing 

 Spoil and Waste Removal, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, Urban & 

Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping & Contouring, Domestic 
Water Carting 

 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

NOVEMBER 
8 BH GOLF AGM 
9 TA LIONS 
11 TA TENNIS OPEN MIXED 

DOUBLES 
16 TA BUSINESS CENTRE AGM 
17 BH CWA 
17 BH HISTROICAL SOCIETY 
17 COUNCIL MEETING 
17 BH MARKET DAY 
18 TA FISH AND CHIPS 
19 TA PATCHWORK & CRAFT 

DAY 
30 TA SENIORS XMAS LUNCH 


